
~~ UI Health 
Hospital Administration 

1740W. Taylor Street 
Suite 1400, MC 693 
Chicago, Illinois 60612 
P 312-996-3900 
F 312-996-7049 

April 18, 2018 

Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 W. Jefferson Street 
Springfield, Illinois 62761 

RE: Discontinuation Exemption: E-015-18 

Dear Ms. Olson; 

RECEIVED 
APR 2 4 2018 

HEALTH FACILITIES & 
SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

Pursuant to Section 1130.57(c), I am writing to inform you that the University of Illinois Medical Center 
at Chicago has completed the discontinuation of the 18 bed Rehabilitation category of service 
effective April 16, 2018. The beds have been converted to Medical/Surgical beds. Please note the 
number of authorized Medical/Surgical beds was not increased and remains at 240. 

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 312-996-3900 or dhloff@uic.edu. 

Sincerely, 

cc: Mike Constantino 
George Roate 
Doug Swill 
Cynthia Alcantara 
Ed Parkhurst 
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